
 
17 March 2023 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Tēnā koe  
 
On 19 January 2023, you emailed the Ministry of Social Development (the 
Ministry) requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 the following 
information: 
 
Under the Official Information Act 1982, I wish to request all information 
regarding the total amount spent on consultants—per consultancy firm—for 
each of the last six years. 
 

• Please note that the annual reviews do not provide the total amount 
spent on consultants, per consultancy firm.  

 
• I ask that the information be supplied in the following Excel/Sheets 

format: 
 
Consultancy 
firm  

Amount 
year one 

Amount 
year two 

Amount 
year three 

Amount 
year four 

Amount 
year five 

Amount 
year six 

… … … … … … … 

… … … … … … … 

 
On 17 February 2023, the Ministry emailed you to advise that more time was 
required to respond to your request for information. The reasons for the 
extension was that consultations necessary to make a decision on your request 
were such that a proper response could not reasonably be made within the 
original time limit and that your request is for a large quantity of official 
information or necessitates a search through a large quantity of information 
and meeting the original time limit would unreasonably interfere with the 
operations of the Ministry. 
 
Following is a table of the total amount the Ministry spent on consultants for 
the last six financial years which, for the Ministry, start from 1 July and end on 
30 June. The information in the table has been extracted from the responses 














